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Letter  for the German-Japanese Orthopaedic Society

Francis Kilian 
SPINE CENTER
Catholic Hospital Koblenz
Germany

Dear Colleagues,
The roller coaster of COVID-19 infections, vaccinations, hospitalizations and deaths as 

well as added protocols to mitigate the spread oft he virus since over two years brought ist 
challenges.

For this reason- we had the opportunity to stay in contact via digital – TEAMS- and 
other internet options with the colleagues from Japan.

November, the 9th 2021 we took the chance to have a digital conference with scianific 
prezentations and discussions with the Kurume University Orthopaedic Department. We 
discussed the strategies of treatment in degenerative lumbar scoliosis as well as new 
methods using Hernicore for lumbat disc herniation surgery.

February the 11th 2022 we held a digital dialogue and case discussions with the Tsukuba 
University Hospital. The treatment strategies for cervical deformities and cases of OPLL-
ossifications with different approaches was discussed. Another topic was the correction 
possibility for degenerative lumbar instabilities and the treatment of osteoporotic fractures. 
In both cultures we face more and more spinal problems of aging posulation. Our dayly 
work clearly demonstrates that there is a whole array of common spinal problems treated 
frequently. On the other hand, there are certain, more complex diagnoses even in spinal 
care that require special expertise, skills and interdisciplinary treatment. 

I am always impressed by the high – level knowledge and skills oft he japanese 
colleagues!

The quality oft he conference was high  I learned a lot about the japanese philosophy 
and tratment strategies. 

In the current time we are working almost without limittations. COVID-19 ants ist 
modificatios is still there – we face the problem with infections in our  team. There is a 
lack of scrub-nurses, anesthesiologists and residents as well!

Dear Friends and Colleagues! My wish fort he future is, to have the possibility to mee 
again in person as soon as possible!  I wish You and Your familiea- stay healthy and – bis 
bald!

Sincerely
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